 Marquis de Lafayette Chapter

Meeting Minutes

September 9, 2003

The regular monthly meeting of the Marquis de Lafayette Chapter was called to order on Tuesday, September 9th at 7:00 pm by President Douglas Stansberry.  The meeting was held at Heritage Bank, 440 North Jeff Davis Drive, Fayetteville, GA.  Color Guard members Lewie Dunn and Brett Osborn posted the colors.  Jeff Lowe gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance led by Randall Fleming and the SAR Pledge was led by Randall Fleming.

President Stansberry welcomed everyone and thanked everyone for attending.  He advised that this was a great turn out.  The guests were, Mike Webb, Dan Hayes, Tom Derry and his wife, Fred Adolphus and Huie Bray.     

Guest Speaker

Vice President John Sloan introduced our guest speaker, Mr. Huie Bray.  He spoke on the Tokyo Bay, Peace Treaty of Japan.  His ship carried officers to the ship where the surrender of Japan occurred.  Vice President Sloan presented our speaker with Certificate of Speaker Appreciation.  

Presentation of New Memberships, Supplement Certificates, & Misc. Cert.
President Stansberry advised that being Chapter President gave him the honor of representing our chapter at the 113th Congress, in Chicago, IL, on the fifth to ninth of July.  There were representatives from all over the country at Congress.  He was one of the seven delegates representing Georgia and our chapter.  He advised that a lot of business goes on, such as increase in dues, changes in fees, national programs, etc.  He was the Americanism Chairman last year and had the honor of awarding the very first award to the National poster contest winner.  Last year our chapter participated with 2 schools, and Jeff Lowe headed that up.  Our chapter did not win the state competition.  The poster that won was a 3-D poster with boats on it, from our state.  He thinks our entry would have won if not for the 3-D poster that won.   The Georgia Society was a winner of the National Poster contest and it is nice if the one that beat us out at state did win the national award. 
At National our veterans program won second in nation.  Thanks goes out to Ted Hackney, who heads up our Veterans program.  We only participated for a half a year.  We were in the category of 10-49 members and we only lost out for 1st place by 3000 points.  Other contest we participated in at national was the President General’s activity streamer.  This consists of keeping a score sheet of the activities that our chapter is involved in during the year. This is 5 to 6 pages long of every event our chapter does.  It has a point value on this list.   This consists of our chapter going to the schools to talk to the children in color guard uniform, visiting patients at the VA hospital, etc.  We competed against other chapters our size in the country.  President Stansberry was pleased to announce that our chapter had the most points of any chapter. We received an honorable mention and received a steamer, the President General Activity Streamer.  He called on Secretary Tomme to come forward and lower the SAR Flag to attach the streamer to it.  This streamer is presented to the chapter that has the most complete program.  This program has (17 resolutions and principals) and the SAR tries to get all chapters to participate in.  This is for Boy Scouts, Veterans, CAR, grave dedications, etc.  A lot of chapters never receive one.  We are receiving one in our very 1st year.  The certificate was passed around.  
President Stansberry was pleased to announce, that they have another competition called the Liberty Bell, Americanism competition.  This is awarded to chapters with the most outstanding program of going out into the schools and communities.  This is a smaller scale than the President General streamer.  Our chapter was awarded this as well in the 10-49 categories.  It is based on our involvement with Boy Scouts, CAR, Veterans, School events, Poster contest, which are non-related SAR events of our membership.  We won this award. Certificate was passed around.  We won 2 National Awards.  President Stansberry can not think of another chapter that has done this before for as a new chapter.  

President Stansberry announced that we have at the present time, 67 applications that have either been approved or in pending status at National.  Have 8 more that are in works also.  This gives us about 75 members within one year of getting our charter.

No other new membership certificates to give out at this time or supplementals.  We have 8 at National, with 5 supplementals at National being worked on at this time

(Raymond, Walter & Troy Patton, Jackie Ball, Van Ball, Brent McKinney, Benton Lawson, Walter Reed, Jr. have been approved & Cert. are in hand). 

Secretary Report:  President Stansberry called on Secretary Mike Tomme, to come forward for the Secretary’s report.  Secretary Tomme e-mail minutes out to the chapter members and advised that he had a copy for the guest to read if they desired to.  He reported no amendments to the minutes, expect for a misspelled word.  This was corrected.  He advised that some members did not receive the minutes due to the members having a computer problem receiving them.  The minutes and meeting notice are in a Word document.  President Stansberry asked if there was a motion to accept the minutes as read, which were sent out by e-mail.  
Compatriot Dunn made a motion to accept minutes as corrected and Compatriot Cooper seconded the motion to accept minutes as read by e-mail.  Motion carried and minutes were accepted and approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Ted Hackney gave treasurer’s report.  Opening balance for the month (9/9/2003) was $1, 755.53.  Three payments were made during the month in the amount of $594.75.  Three deposits of $665.00. Interest earned was $0.58.  Closing balance was $1,826.36.  Chapter has 14 checks of uncleared transactions in the amount of $865.50.  The closing balance is $960.86.  President Stansberry asked if there was a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read.
Compatriot Reed made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Vice President Sloan seconded motion.  Motion carried to accept the Treasurer’s report.

Treasurer Hackney added a couple of extra items in the treasurer’s report.  He gave information about budget for 2004.  He advised that it would be developed later on this year and that our chapter needed to start thinking of items that needed to be budgeted.  

Also, he reported on the trailer fund.  He advised that we have expended all donations and put out a donation box at the door for donations.  We are still short some money and asked if you wanted to donate to it you could.  Compatriot Jones asked what the trailer fund was.  President Stansberry reported that while he was out of town, the parade committee asked the membership about getting our own trailer, since we borrowed one for the July 4th parade in Peachtree City.  The membership gave money and one was bought outright.  Our chapter has the title.  The committee also raised enough money to get accessories for it.  Compatriot Robinson built the railing for it, so that bunting could be hung on it, and revolutionary flags could be put on it as well.  He also advised that our Chapter has a banner with our chapter name on it and logo on it for all events.  The trailer can be used for a podium at our grave dedications as well. We have borrowed the revolutionary flags from another member and our chapter will buy our on flags.  President Stansberry thanked everyone who gave donations for the trailer.  He advised that we have already gotten a lot of publicity from our float.  He advised that the State CAR President, Meredith Baker, rode on our float at the Old Soldiers Day parade and will be on our float in other events.  He hopes that the DAR will also ride on the float in the future.

Chaplain Report: President Stansberry called on Rev. Jeff Lowe, and he had no report. 

Genealogist:   Genealogist Lewie Dunn no report.  He did advise that he got a call from someone and it got deleted off his answering machine and ask the membership if they knew who might have called Lewie.
Committee Reports

Americanism Committee:   President Stansberry called on Rev. Jeff Lowe for report.  Rev. Lowe.  No report and he will be having poster contest and essay contest.  Working on this.    

Boy Scouting:  President Stansberry called on Chairman Fred Jones for a report.  He is in the process of sending out certificates to all Eagle Scouts in the area.  Package of information about doing an essay contest will be sent out as well to the scouts, letting them know about scholarship money thru the essay contest. They sent out about 75 certificates last year and want to send out about 90 this year.  
President Stansberry talked about General Raymond Davis’s funeral.  General Davis was involved with boy scouts.  He reported that the family requested that 13 Boy Scouts from the Stockbridge Troop be in attendance at the funeral, since he was involved with the scouts.  One of our members, Hal Dayhuff is the State Chairman of the Boy Scouts.  President Stansberry reported that our chapter should make a certificate for these scouts.  General Davis before his death had awarded to two Eagle Scouts, their eagle medals and about 80 merit badges to this troop. Our chapter has an association with this troop.
CAR/DAR/SAR:  President Stansberry advised that Chairman Scott Gilbert was not present.  We have some involvment with the upcoming CAR State President at the Jonesboro parade.  President Stansberry and his wife, Carole, will be George and Martha Washington at an up coming event with the C.A.R, in January.  He also encouraged our members to support the C.A.R project at Kettle Creek Battlefield.  They are trying to get bleachers put in at Kettle Creek.      

Color Guard:  President Stansberry called on Color Guard Vice-Commander, Mike Tomme.  He had no report.   

Essay/Poster Committee:  President Stansberry called on Chairman Rev. Jeff Lowe.  He had already reported on this item.  
Flag Committee:  President Stansberry called on Vice-President Sloan for a report.  He is working on two others for the rest of this year.  He wants to branch out to other businesses in other counties, such as South Fulton, Clayton and Henry. 
Graves Committee:   President Stansberry called on Chairman John Lynch for a report.  Our next grave dedication will be November 15, 2003.  This is the David Dickson grave and is located in Clayton County.  Go across the Flint River on McDonough Road, and turn right on Turner Road.  It will be at 11:00 am.  The State Color Guard Commander has been notified.  John Lynch will get out press releases on this.  John Lynch wants to meet with grave committee members to help locate all the other Revolutionary graves in Fayette County.  He has a list and wants the members to get a copy of this.  President Stansberry wants to locate all the graves for our remembrance program before our October meeting.  Need to see what condition the graves are in.  He wants to go to each grave on Veterans Days, etc., to remember these patroits and put flags on these graves and to honor our Revolutionary Soldiers.
Membership Committee:  President Stansberry called on Registrar John Lynch for report.  He advised that we have 54 approved members.  We have 13 pending.  We have a total of 67 members with these listed above.  We have 3 applications at tonight’s meeting and President Stansberry has 5.  This gives our chapter 75 total.  

Parade Committee:  President Stansberry called Parade Chairman, Lewie Dunn.  He advised that our chapter has applications for 4 parades between now and 3rd week in October.   The Tyrone Founders Day on September 20, 2003, will be a combined event.  We will do the parade and the awards ceremony after the parade.  At the conclusion of the award ceremony, our chapter will be presenting the City of Tyrone and the widow of the late Chief Roger Spencer, with the Law Enforcement Commendation Medal.  There is to be several dignitaries and representatives from different police departments at the event.  The Chapter Color Guard will be there.   September 27, 2003, is the 150th anniversary for the City of Palmetto.  The following Saturday is the Old Campbell County homecoming parade.  Then October 18, 2003, Union City Fall Festival.  Need to see how many would like to be in these parades.  We have one on December 6, 2003 in McDonough, and this is an evening parade and starts at 7:00 pm.  We are also trying to be in the Veterans Parade on November 11, 2003 at 11:00 am.  
President Stansberry asked if the Chapter wanted to be in all of these parades or not.  Secretary Tomme suggested that we be in the McDonough parade.  Several members advised that they needed the check their home calendars.

Public Safety Committee: Chairman Harold Harrison not present.  President Stansberry reported that our chapter is giving the Law Enforcement Medal to Tyrone past Police Chief’s widow.
President Stansberry reported that Jim Robinson had suggested that our chapter give the soldier out in Iowa the Law Enforcement Medal.  He was killed in action in Iraq.  Compatriot Robinson attended the funeral.  President Stansberry and Jim Robinson have created a certificate especially for the soldier.  It basically states: Thanking him for his commitment during the Iraq freedom operation over there in Iraq as he was a MP.  Having this framed and sent to his mother.  Will have an American Legion person out there to present this to his mother.   

Publicity Committee: President Stansberry gave report on behalf of Editor Jim Robinson, since he is out of town.  He has sent 4 pages of events to the state newspaper, The Hornet’s Nest.  The articles include Old Soldier’s Parade, to let Freedom Ring in Fayetteville, Flag presentation in Fayetteville at the nursing home and the City Council in McDonough.  He is sending 2-3 articles to the National magazine as well.  This included our chapter being at the Memorial Day in ceremony in Marietta.  This included members, Mr. Stoner, Ernie Kearns, Hal Dayhuff and President Stansberry.  General Raymond Davis at this event accepted our invitation to speak at our annual meeting in January and be our guest speaker.  

ROTC Committee:  President Stansberry called Chairman Ed Stoner for a report.  Chairman Stoner had no report. 

Speaker Committee:   President Stansberry called on Vice President Sloan for a report.  He is working on a new speaker for our January meeting.  President Stansberry will be speaking to a DAR chapter next month.  

Veterans Committee:   President Stansberry called on Chairman Ted Hackney for a report.  He congratulates Lewie Dunn for qualifying for the Service to Veterans Medal.  All of the items up till tonight have been taken to the VA hospital.  Also, Ted advised that there are several upcoming projects at the VA has going on that our chapter should be involved in.  One is the Thanksgiving Family meals, and this takes about $40.00 for a family.  The family does not get the $40.00, but it is like buying a meal from Kroger and having it delivered to the family.  The Christmas gift delivery will be in early December, at the VA Hospital.  Last year we did the sock gifts. This year he wants to expand this.  More details later.  President Stansberry reported that this year we sponsored 4 interns for the VA hospital.  These students gave up their summer to work at the VA.  President Stansberry and Treasurer Hackney attended the graduation and the chapter received a certificate for our support of the Summer Intern Program, and got a picture of the students involved.
Historian:  No Report 

Old Business:  President Stansberry reported on our first chapter picnic in lieu of an August meeting at Horseshoe Run.  This was held at Chip Harrington’s subdivision and had about 30 people to show up.  We had BBQ and cover dishes and had great time.  
President Stansberry again reported about our veteran’s remembrance project for the graves committee.  If you know where there is a grave, of a revolutionary soldier, report this to John Lynch, so that we can mark these graves.  He again mentioned the law enforcement metal for the soldier in Iowa.  This is for PFC Kenneth Nalley
Compatriot Marker Signature Sheet-John Mrosek:     No report.

Meeting Sign-Randall Fleming:    Sgt at Arms, Randall Fleming had nothing to report.

50 / 50 Drawing:    No report and still tabled.

New Business:  

Members:  President Stansberry reported that we have 75 members with a week or two of being submitted.  He has made a challenge to the chapter to get there supplementals done.  Lewie Dunn made a challenge to the chapter.  He thought that 75 / 75 had a great ring to it. Lewie Dunn advised that he would match every supplemental that the chapter submits.  He advised that if we could do 35, then he would turn in the other 40 supplementals.  We are close to having this goal, by the end of the year.  The costs of the supplementals are $36.00 at this time.  Next year they go up next year by $20.00, or $56.00.
Dues:  President Stansberry reported that next year the dues are not going up at National.  Applications fees for new members are going up next year. The Georgia Society won the bid to host the Congress in 2009.  With Congress coming in, the State Dues next year will be assessing a $3.00 fee for this and a $5.00 per person for the Library next year.  The State made a pledge to the Library at National, and this would be a jump of $8.00 in fees.  The dues were already $50.00.  At the Chapter Board of Managers meeting, the BOM suggested that instead of the dues being $58.00 that the chapter raise it dues to an even $60.00 (during this intern period).  This would an additional charge of $2.00 per member.  The BOM felt that this needed to be brought to the chapter for discussion.   He pointed out, that the awards we have won this last year and the recognition that our chapter is getting, and there is a lot of money going out to make our chapter what it is.  We support a lot of programs. A lot of chairman this last year absorbed cost of the projects that were done instead of passing them back to the chapter.

President Stansberry opened the floor for discussion about the increase in fees for next year.  Several of the members present were opposed to an increase in the dues.  A lot of members belong to other organizations and do not feel the dues should be raised.  Per President Stansberry, he advised that at the National Congress this year, the cost of the application fees were raised due to the cost of processing the applications.  National is losing money.  Everyone at Congress was against this but, no one voted against the raising of fees.  The DAR went up on there fees more than the SAR.  Our chapter fees are $15.00, and are less those other chapters in the state.  This next year (2004), the 1 time assessment for the Library at National will be gone.  The next year (2005) instead of being $50.00 plus the $3.00 for Congress and $5.00 for the Library, the following year, the dues will be $53.00.  Suggestion was made by the chapter BOM, that the dues be $60.00 instead of $58.00 and put the extra $2.00 back into the chapter.  He suggested that if the chapter did not want to raise the dues, the BOM would take it under advisement next year.  

The dues are $15.00 for the chapter and $10.00 to the State (you get a newsletter) plus the special assessment of $8.00 and $25.00 to National (and you get the national magazine).    
Compatriot Jones made a motion that the fees be left at $58.00 and not $60.00 and John Sloan seconded the motion.  This is $50.00 plus $3.00 for Congress and $5.00 for (Library one time charge next year).   

Compatriot Hixon ask what the charge is for supplementals will be next year.  The new charge for supplementals will have an increase of $20.00 increase.  To avoid this new charge it must be in the state registrar office before 10/10/2002 in order to avoid the increase of the new fees. 

Chapter Scrapbook: President Stansberry brought the Chapter Scrapbook for members to view.  We did not win at National and got great compliments on our scrapbook.  This is in chronological order of what our chapter did during the year, from January to December 2002.  It is 300 pages.  He created this on a PDF file and is indexing this with every member name in it.  He is offering this to the membership on CD for a donation of $10.00, and this money will back into the chapter treasurer account.   
Annual Meeting: President Stansberry reported that our annual meeting will be on January 10, 2004, at the First Baptist Church in Fayetteville.  This will Saturday evening at 7 pm.  This will be catered.  This also will be for the installation of officers and awards.  Formal dinner.   
This will be the Awards Banquet, and these awards are presented to chapter members who have done an outstanding job during the year. 
The Awards Committee will be responsible for these awards.  The committee will consist of Past Presidents.  They are Scott Gilbert, Lewie Dunn, Charlie Newcomer, Hal Dayhuff and Ernie Kerns.  President Stansberry will be sending to the committee a list of awards that are available for this.  Some of the awards are; Certificate of Appreciation, Bronze Good Citizens Metal, Silver Good Citizens Metal, DAR Metal, and Martha Washington Metal.  He will give them the guidelines.  The committee will receive recommendations from the membership.  The awards committee will review these entries and then present them to the BOM for approval.
Also at the annual meeting, we will have the installation of new officers.  The Nominating committee consists of: Scott Gilbert, Fred Jones, Wayne Libby, Mr. Stoner and Ben Huiet.   He advised the membership that if they are interested in being an officer or remaining an officer, then be advised that you let the committee of your intentions.  
Upcoming Events:

Sept.20:      Tyrone Founders Day
Sept.26-27: NSSAR Trustees Meeting, Louisville, KY.

Sept.27:      Steven Brooks Grave, Sponsored by Lyman Hall

Oct. 4-5:     Battle Days, Point Pleasant, WV

Oct. 7:        Battle of Kings Mountain Ceremony, Kings Mountain, SC, 11:00 a.m.

Oct 11:       GASSAR BOM, Holiday Inn, Forsyth, GA 10 a.m.

Oct.14:       Regular Marquis de Lafayette Chapter Meeting 7 p.m.

Oct. 19:      Battle of Yorktown Day Ceremony, Yorktown, VA, 10 a.m.

Oct. 25:      Howard Cash Grave, near Cornelia, GA 1100hrs. Fred Adolphus’s ancestor                            
Oct. 31:     The Vietnam Wall Experience, Okmulgee National Monument, Macon, GA 1000 hrs. 

Nov. 1:      John Dees Grave, Valdosta Chapter, GASSAR – Wayne Libby’s ancestor
Nov. 8:      Button Gwinnett Chapter Grave Dedication

Nov. 15:    David Dickson Grave Dedication, 11 a.m.

President Stansberry ask was there any more new business.  Randall Fleming advised that he might have a conflict to pull the trailer in the Tyrone Parade.  Tony Roberts would be the backup in case Randall can not do this.

Secretary Tomme reported that our President is a very active member, not only at the State level, but at the National level. I have the honor to presenting him with some certificates for his service at the National Level.  President has been re-appointed Chairman of the Americanism Committee and appointed Chairman of the Veteran’s Committee.  He received 3 certificates. He received Certificate of Appreciation for serving as Chairman of Americanism Committee for the year 2002-2003 and signed by Rice Alston, former President General.  He received certificate for serving as Co-Chairman of the Veterans Committee for the year 2002-2003 and signed by Rice Alston.  This year he will Chairman of the Veterans Committee.  He was awarded the Liberty Medal Oak Leaf Cluster certificate for Outstanding Service in the recruitment of 20 new members.  Secretary Tomme says this speaks well of our chapter.  He told the chapter it was the new chapter membership applications that helped him achieve this award.  
Compatriot Lynch reported that he saw that the county was not flying the American Flag properly.  He reported that the American Flag and the State Flag back to back.  He called the county and this was corrected after a half of day and a call from John Lynch.  How shameful that the county officials did not notice this.
President Stansberry advised members to sign the muster roll and sign up for refreshments.

President Stansberry asked if there was a motion to adjourn.  Compatriot Osborn made a motion that we adjourned and was seconded by Compatriot Dunn. Motion carried to adjourn.  

President Stansberry asked that Lewie Dunn and Brett Osborn to retire the colors.

The Closing Recessional was given by Randall Fleming.

The Benediction was given by Jeff Lowe
Time of Meeting Closing: 9:15 p.m.

21 members present. 

  6 guest present.

_________________________________             ______________________

John Michael Tomme, Sr., Secretary 



Date

_________________________________             ______________________   

Douglas Stansberry, President



Date
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